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Well known to all of us for our most recent District Conference, the Whistler Club is 
immersed in the Youth Exchange program. Who can blame our Youth Exchange 
Students for wanting to spend time there - many of whom have never even see snow 
before! Whistler is a natural playground for our youth - and will be hosting the YE Xmas 
party this year. Their Centennial Project is also well under way - a Scout Cabin, with 
much of the materials and Site Prep being donated by local Rotarians and contractors. 

Down at sea level, West Vancouver Sunrise ("the little club that can") - certainly does! 
With projects ranging from Seniors' assistance to helping Youth at Risk…to say nothing 
of hosting it's very own Academy Awards Fundraiser, President Val Stephenson keeps 
this "little" club in the big league. 

Further up the mountain, the Hollyburn Country Club sees the West Vancouver club 
and President Kevin Conway maintain a varied program - so much so that their 
remaining Charter Member from 50 years ago, PHF Rupe Harrison, has maintained 
perfect attendance for all of these years!  Their Family of Rotary has included picnics, 
family meetings and a recent Parent/Child evening. Perishable foods are also collected 
twice weekly and taken to "The Open Door" in the downtown eastside. Rotaract and 
Interact - where they award a Student of the Month award - are both enthusiastically 
supported. 

Across the Capilano (watch out for yellow rubber ducks as you go!), the North 
Vancouver Club - the first and oldest club on the North Shore - sees Randy Fowle 
heavily involved in the family and fellowship of Rotary. Monthly fellowship events have 
included attending a Celtic concert, baseball games, the BC Lions Alumni dinner and a 
RYLA-sponsored IMAX event. Internationally, they are very active with the World Help 
Network, GSE - one of their members, Neil McDonald is this years Team Leader to New 
Zealand, Youth Exchange as well as supporting an orphanage in Honduras.

North Vancouver Lion's Gate completes our tour of the North Shore, where President 
Philip McLeod reports yet another successful Wine Festival last month in Capilano 
Mall. Shortly, Operation Red Nose will take place in December, to assist people get 
home during the holiday season.  Two Interact Clubs, and an incubator project in 
Indonesia keep his members busy at their Friday lunchtime meetings.

The North Shore has always been a community - and the clubs there operate together 
in a community spirit. Many of the events are run jointly, showing us all that the Family 
of North Shore Rotary is alive, well and ready to welcome new members as well as 
visiting Rotarians at any time.        

The Rotary Clubs of the North Shore, 
stretching all the way to Whistler, have 
a rich history - with two clubs (North 
Vancouver and West Vancouver) 
already past their half Century. Nestled 
under the peaks of the Coastal 
Mountains this BC "Group of Seven" is 
active in all the avenues of service as 
well as embracing our themes of 
Lending a Hand, alleviating poverty 
and extending the Rotary Family.

Sonia Wolowidnyk, Assistant GovernorSonia Wolowidnyk, Assistant Governor



Mary's Meanderings....Mary's Meanderings....
5040 ROTARY SPIRIT5040 ROTARY SPIRIT........

Mary and Sandy
  Page 2  

Mary's meanderings will capture the adventures 
Sandy and I have this year as we meet the District 
5040 Rotarians on our official District Governor 
visits and other Rotary sponsored events.

Our meanderings in October took us to many areas of our 
district. This included the Terrace/Kitimat/Smithers/ Prince 
Rupert area, the lower mainland, and the Prince George area. I 
now realize the wisdom of allowing club autonomy in Rotary and 
the strength it encourages as we celebrated Rotary and the 
diversity of the clubs.

October 1.  Wednesday we joined the Terrace Skeena Valley club 
for breakfast.  I was pleased to learn that the club was teaming up 
with a club in New Zealand to fund a micro credit project in 
Guatemala.  In the afternoon, Bill Parmer and I drove to Smithers to 
attend the dinner meeting of the Smithers Rotary Club.  It was a lot 
of driving for Bill, as we needed to return to Terrace that evening to 
get to Prince Rupert the next morning. 

October 2.   We again enjoyed a beautiful trip following the Skeena 
River to Prince Rupert where we joined the Board of the Prince 
Rupert Rotary Club prior to their noon meeting. It was rewarding to 
honour a non-Rotarian, Marg Logan and her family, who had been 
host parents to 2 of the club's youth exchange students. 

October 3-6.  We used this time to further appreciate the north.  Our 
friends from the east joined us in Prince Rupert and we chartered a 
fishing boat on Friday.  Not only did we catch five 12-15 pound 
salmon, we also had some wonderful views of humpback whales 
breaching in the distance. We ended a perfect day by trapping crab 
and having a crab feast that evening, thanks to our guide.

The following morning we set out for Stewart/Hyder to view 
(hopefully) grizzly bears who come to the stream in Hyder to 'fish' for 
salmon.  Our sunrise visit to the viewing area paid off as we saw a 
mother grizzly and her two cubs.  It's interesting to hear the crunching 
sound of the fish bones in the still of the early dawn.

October 7.  We joined the Smithers Alpine Club for breakfast. We 
were fascinated by their very interesting fine box - a giraffe.  We 
joined the Burns Lake Rotary Club for lunch and Phil Ramage, our 
Assistant Governor for the area, joined us as well.  It's a hands-on 
event as they meet at the Visitor Information Centre where they set 
up their own tables and bring in food from a local caterer. 

October 7.  Tuesday afternoon we proceeded to Fort St. James.  In 
the evening we joined the members of the Fort St. James Rotary 
Club for a special Foundation dinner at the Whiskey Jack restaurant.  
Luly Thompson, a very deserving Rotarian, was presented with a 
Paul Harris Fellowship by her club. 

October 8.  We joined the Ft. St. James Club for their breakfast 
meeting at a local restaurant. The Club has speakers once per month 
with all members participating in the business of the Club at other 
meeting times.  Following the meeting, we were given a special 
guided tour of Fort St. James.  The restoration of the fort was 
excellent and most of the detail was truly authentic.
We proceeded to Vanderhoof for a noon meeting with the Rotary 
Club of Vanderhoof.  After the meeting we had a tour of the RCMP 
detachment, including the lock up detention facilities courtesy of 
President Rick.

October 9.  We headed south to Quesnel for a morning meeting 
with the Board of the Rotary Club of Quesnel and later their noon 
meeting.  We were interested to learn that the club holds a fishing 
derby on the May long weekend for Rotarians and their families.  
We also have a better understanding of how radio stations operate 
thanks to the tour provided by President Tim Cawdell.  

October 15.  We joined the West Vancouver Rotary Club at the 
Hollyburn Club.  We were struck by the creativity and financial 
success of their annual cultural event - a fiesta honouring different 
countries each year.

October 16.  We joined the West Vancouver Sunrise Rotary Club 
for breakfast at their new location in the South Park Royal Mall at 
Rene's Restaurant.  They were very occupied with organizing 
schedules for the upcoming Wine Festival for the 4 North Shore 
clubs which was to be held on October 18th.

October 21.  We met with Rotary Club of Ladner President Denis 
and the board before their noon meeting. The Club was on the eve 
of its large TV auction in combination with the other Delta clubs. 
Their current thinking about a centennial project is to twin with a 
Club in New Zealand to do a project in a developing country.

October 22.  I headed to the Richmond Rotary Club for lunch.  
The club is continuing to fund raise for their major project, the 
Richmond hospice.  It was a delight to present Valerie Lewis with 
the dedicated Rotarian award.

October 23.  Marg Dixon has her enthusiastic group of Rotarians 
(Richmond Sunrise) well under control.  It was fun inducting 2 very 
capable women as Rotarians in their club.

October 28.  It was a delight to present Rennie Johnson with the 
Dedicated Rotarian award at the Williams Lake Daybreak 
breakfast meeting.  Having worked with Rennie and Gala over 
many years on Youth Exchange, I know he is very deserving of the 
certificate.  I zoomed over to Prince George for the noon meeting of 
the Prince George Club.  In the evening, thanks to the efforts of 
President Norm and AG Phil, we had a great dinner at the Waddling 
Duck and then enjoyed the Cougars game from the Deloitte and 
Touche box.  

October 29.   President Rod was very much in charge of the PG 
Nechako club.  They are already preparing for their Operation Red 
Nose project which ramps up in early December.  Phil drove us to 
Mackenzie where we met our hosts Harry and Lynn Smith.  They 
treated us royally with gourmet meals and a steam room to 
rejuvenate our tired bodies.  JD, the president, gave us a tour of his 
newly formed community radio station.

October 30.  President Darren and the board of the PG 
Yellowhead club provided Sandy and me with a taste of 
Hallowe'en.  Nicole presented me with my witch's costume at noon 
and I had all afternoon to dress for the occasion.  It was definitely a 
"family of Rotary" event as we had many young children dressed in 
costume and experiencing fun and candy.
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PDG Leo A.T. NimsickPDG Leo A.T. Nimsick Ph: 604-542-0989Ph: 604-542-0989
134 - 16275 15th Avenue,134 - 16275 15th Avenue, Fax: 604-542-0966Fax: 604-542-0966
Surrey, BC V4A 1L4    E-mail: nimsick@telus.netSurrey, BC V4A 1L4    E-mail: nimsick@telus.net

WELCOME WELCOME 
NEW MEMBERS NEW MEMBERS 

October 2003October 2003

Leo's Membership PageLeo's Membership Page

Burnaby Vancouver
Gerry Collette David Macadam

Richard H. Babcock
Burns Lake
Peter Nalleweg Vancouver (Arbutus)
Hayley Nielson Mary Stark

Prince George-New Caledonia Vancouver Chinatown
Susan J. Tremblay Jackson Lam

Mike Reid
Richmond Sunset
John Crocock West Vancouver Sunrise
Peter Ngan John J. Friesen
Marc McLean

Hi Folks!

Here is a form letter that has been 
used by many clubs for recruiting 
new members. Make a list of 
prospects then send them the 
letter. Follow up with a phone call if 
you have not had a response. Invite 
them to a new member club 
meeting.

Make sure the program that day is 
on the reasons we are or should be 
a member of your Rotary Club.

Good Luck, Leo

Dear "First Name",

Have you been searching for a way to have a positive impact on the future of our community and the world? The Rotary 
Club of ………. would like to have the opportunity to share our Rotary experience with you. Rotary is an international 
service organization that gives you the opportunity to be involved in community service and to have contacts all over the 
world.

The Rotary Club of ……… is seeking new members! We are a progressive and open club, made up of business, 
professional and civic minded men and women who want to have a positive influence, meet new people and network with 
others….at the same time having fun! We meet for lunch (breakfast, or dinner) each Friday (or other day) at the 
……….restaurant. Our meetings are lively, informative and we pride ourselves on our prompt start and finish times.

Being an active and involved member of our community, we invite you to attend an information session. This will give you 
the opportunity to see if Rotary is right for you. We wish to share with you some of the spirit and service that has made us 
committed Rotarians.

Rotary gives us many important things in our business and personal lives but, the two most important benefits are 
friendship and the opportunity to do service.

Our information session is scheduled for ………..at the ………restaurant. We hope you will come and find out more about 
the world of Rotary. Please give us a call at the listed numbers for more information or to confirm your attendance.

We look forward to seeing you on ………..!
Yours in Rotary Service,
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New Westminster, Burnaby  and New Westminster, Burnaby  and 
Mexican Rotary Clubs work together Mexican Rotary Clubs work together 
to Build Schools to Build Schools 

In early October – a group of 12 New Westminster and Burnaby 
Rotarians and spouses travelled to Zihuatanejo-Ixtapa Mexico to 
learn more about the needs of the Netzahuatcoyotl Indigenous 
School.  Not only did they see how much work Rotary and 
others in the community had accomplished already but they 
identified many needs there and at other schools which require 
International Community assistance. 

It all dates back to about 5 years ago – when one of the BC 
Rotarians heard about the Netza School, and their Dire needs as a 
growing and important part of the Indigenous community.  2 years 
ago – the Royal City Rotary Club in New Westminster learned that a 
dormitory was badly needed to provide housing for many elementary 
students who had to travel long distances to be able to attend the 
newly built and fast-growing school. 

In July 2002 – the Royal City Rotary raised their first $3000 for the 
project –  when they entered a team into the Indy 2002 Bike Race in 
Vancouver BC.  Their President, Ron O'Genski, wanted to see more 
happen – and hoped to turn this project into a Hands-on project to 
bring the needs "home" to New Westminster Rotarians. So the idea 
of a trip in Oct 2003 was born. 

Two Vancouver area clubs participated in this trip – with most from 
the Royal City New Westminster Rotary Club, and a couple from 
the Burnaby Rotary Club. With the generosity of El Tamarindo 
Residence in Zihua – the group was able to stay together, meet with 
local clubs and visit the Netza school, as well as other schools with 
great needs.  
The Canadians brought with them kits for each of the dormitory kids 
of the Netza school –  with shampoos, towels, toothpaste, toys, 
crayons, books, soaps, and more.  Unfortunately, the temporary 
dorm which had been in use in former years was no longer available, 
however it was expected that with community and the support of the 
Zihuatanejo Rotary Club, a temporary dorm would be up and 
running within weeks, and that plans for a permanent building to 
house 100 students could be realized over the coming year or so, 
depending on up-coming fund-raising efforts. 

Also – the BC Rotarians brought with them a T-shirt for each of the 
340 students of the Netza school as well as for the 15 or so staff 
members teaching at the school. Each shirt had the name of the 
school  – as well as the Canadian/ Mexican flags, and the "Rotary 
wheel".  These were presented to each student by the 12 Rotary 
representatives at a morning ceremony at the school, where the 
students sang "Cielito Lindo" in Nahautl language  – and the 
Rotarians responded by singing "O Canada" for the students. 

The local Mexican Rotary Clubs (1 in Zihua and 2 in Ixtapa) were 
magnificent hosts for the visiting group of Canadians, inviting the 12 
to participate in their local meetings, and in tours of Rotary projects 
accompanied by Rotary District Governor Rafa Mora from 
Cuernavaca, Morelos, Mexico. 

It was during one of these tours that the group was shown a 
mountain top pre-school that had a student enrollment of 35 but 
nothing but a dirt floor and no furnishing whatsoever. 

The group learned that recent Mexican legislation had made 3 years 
of pre-school education obligatory – but that the buildings and 
equipment to fulfill this challenge were not yet in place in all areas – 
especially in the poor areas of the state of Guerrero. So the 
Canadian group of twelve along with several members from the 
Ixtapa Tercer Milenio Rotary Club (3rd Millenium) took the 
volunteer teacher with them shopping.

The building that on the Friday of the first visit  had nothing but slap 
board walls and no doors or security – by Monday morning 
had painted walls, tables and chairs, blackboard and chalk, books 
and crayons, cupboards to store supplies, a  lockable door and 
secure windows, and lots of happy faces. The two Rotary groups – 
the Canadians and the Mexicans, both pledged their support 
determined that this was just the beginning as there is much yet to 
do, and could not wait to meet again to see the new Tercer Milenio 
Kinder on solid footing in the near future. 

Although the 9 or 10 day trip for the BC Rotarians was very busy and 
sometimes wet and tiring in the final days of rainy season, it was also 
a time for social activities and friendships that none of them will 
forget as they met many new acquaintances amongst the local 
Rotary community. The BC group express their sincere thanks to 
both the Zihuatanejo Rotary Club and the Ixtapa Tercer Milenio 
Rotary Club for their wonderful hospitality and their giant efforts to 
make their communities better places to live – especially for the 
children. 

Should any Rotary groups or others be interested in assisting with 
either of the aforementioned School projects (Netza 
Dormatory/Tercer Milenio Pre-school) which will be jointly 
administered by Canadian and Mexican Rotary Clubs under 
Matching Grant applications – further information can be received by 
emailing:   nico@telus.net 

Nancy Nikolai, Past President of the Royal 
City Rotary Club – New Westminster.
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CRCID Monitoring & Evaluation - Call 
for Monitors 2004/2005

CRCID is now requesting monitors for the 2004 / 2005 fiscal 
year to evaluate CRCID funded projects in District 3200 and 
District 3160 in India. [CRCID - Canadian Rotary Committee 
for International Development; part of the Matching Grant 
process- ed.]
   
We would greatly appreciate your assistance in informing 
the fellow Rotarians in your district of this opportunity.  
Those Rotarians who are interested, can complete the 
Monitor Interest Form(*) or request the form from the CRCID 
Secretariat.  The completed request must be received by the 
CRCID Secretariat no later than December 31, 2003 to be 
considered for the 2004 / 2005 Monitoring Mission.

If a Rotarian is interested in being a CRCID monitor, but not 
necessarily for projects in India or in 2004 / 2005, they 
should still submit a completed Monitor Interest Form, 
indicating what are their preferred countries to monitor.  
CRCID will keep these Interest Forms on file for future 
monitoring missions.

CRCID is a uniquely Canadian Rotary funding agency that 
advances Canadian Government funds to World Community 
Service projects being implemented in the developing world 
with the assistance of Canadian Rotary Clubs and Districts.  
What is less known is that CRCID also monitors these 
projects after they are complete.  

Each year CRCID despatches 2 or 3 monitors to evaluate 
12 - 16 projects and submit a report on each project 
evaluated.  All eligible expenses are reimbursed and a 
training and orientation workshop will be provided prior to 
the monitors travelling to India.  

Ralph Morgan,
Chair, 
CRCID Monitoring & Evaluation Committee. 
1579 Hyde Park Road, London, Ontario. N6H 5L4 
Email: rotary@crcid.org or 
rmorgan@sarcan.sk.ca  

(*) The form is also available in Microsoft Word format from 
Ron Neukomm (neukomm@mag-net.com) or from your 
Editor (gdalglis@ca.ibm.com).

Our target for The Rotary Foundation for 
this year is $105,000. To date we are just  
over $20,000. Here's just a few of the  
many ways you can help the District  
reach the target:

attend the Foundation Dinner (see next page);
invite a District TRF speaker to your club 
(see http://rotary5040.org/speakers.html);
invite a Rotary Scholar to your meeting;
encourage sustaining members;
encourage benefactors;
make a donation to TRF in the name of your 
guest speaker as a "thank you";
keep your members updated on  PolioPlus 
and other TRF achievements
advertise these achievements at all your 
community events;
investigate and engage in the matching 
Grants and District Simplified Grants 
programs.

$105,000

$75,000

$50,000

$20,000

$0

TRF Goal for 2003-2004
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6:00 pm No Host Bar
6:45 pm Opening Remarks
7:00 pm Dinner
Come in your 

Dinner:  West Coast Buffet 
Entertainment: Silent Auction, Balloon Prizes, Entertainment, Door Prizes

Price: $45 per person
Tickets for this popular event are available on a first come first serve basis.  You may contact the ticket 

chair below to order tickets.  We expect a full house and tickets will not be available at the door. Put 
together a table of eight and have a great time!

Rotary Club of Burnaby MetrotownRotary Club of Burnaby Metrotown
24-1260 Hornby Street 24-1260 Hornby Street 

Vancouver, B.C. V6Z 1W2Vancouver, B.C. V6Z 1W2
Tel: (604) 737-0236 Fax: (604) 737-0224Tel: (604) 737-0236 Fax: (604) 737-0224

mansour@muneris.commansour@muneris.com

Annual Rotary Foundation Dinner Annual Rotary Foundation Dinner 
Lower Mainland Lower Mainland 

Fire Fighters Banquet and Conference Fire Fighters Banquet and Conference 
Centre,Centre,

6515 Bonsor Ave. Burnaby6515 Bonsor Ave. Burnaby
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This space reserved for you 
and your Family.....
"Our clubs are where we find the core of our 
Rotary family, and that is why, in the 
coming year, I will be asking every club to 
form a family of Rotary committee to find 
more ways to create and nurture that 
atmosphere of warmth and caring. A 
greater sense of a family atmosphere within 
our clubs will support the work we do 
outside of our clubs."

Jonathan Majiyagbe, RI Convention, June 2003

District Governor Mary has asked that we 
spread the word of what we are doing in our 
clubs to further this objective of President 
Jonathan.

Tell us, and show us, what your Rotary 
family committee has done or has planned 
during this Rotary year.

Send details to:
marywatson@shaw.ca and
gdalglis@ca.ibm.com

Learn the Western 2 Step and it will all become clear!       
Lower Mainland clubs are encourages to get ready for 
William's Lake Convention and learn the Western 2 Step!
  
Jacci McTavish is looking for AN INDICATION OF INTEREST 
FOR  Lessons on Thursday nights - will try for a central Hall - 
maybe the Fire Fighters in Metro Town.   Probably for March & 
April 2004. 
  

LOT, LIT, MOT, MIT, MUT....
               ....Puzzled??? 

Please call Jacci 
McTavish at 
604-926-9731 or email 
jacciM@telus.net 
before November 15 - 
if there is enough 
interest we will proceed 
to book the hall and 
engage a teacher - the 
cost will be amortized 
among the attendees. 

May 14 - 16, 2004
Williams Lake, BC

West Vancouver Sunrise Club donates a 
cheque to Fromme Elementary School for a 
community playground project. Hendrik van der 
Walt (left), Nico Human, and then three 
representatives of Fromme.

New Westminster Rotary Club President Rupert 
Mendez proudly showing a commemorative gift 
from Crossroads Hospice. President Rupert 
received this in appreciation for the clubs recent 
donation to the Hospice.

"We make a living by what we get, we make 
a life by what we give."
                              Sir Winston Churchill (1874 - 1965)



 

 

 

 

 

Rotary Group Study Exchange 2004 
D5040 Canada - D9940 New Zealand   

 
 

 
Leader:  

• Neil McDonald 
1981 Dunstone Place 
North Vancouver, BC 
Canada V7H 2M3 
 
Profession: Municipal Engineering Consultant  
 
Home Tel: (604) 929-5655    Email: nimcdonald@shaw.ca      Fax: (604) 904-3239  

 

 

 
Team Members: 

• Vern Biccum 
4391 Cabot Drive 
Richmond BC 
Canada V7C 4J5 
 
Profession: Software Product Development Coordinator 
 
Home Tel: (604) 241-8336     Email: vbiccum@simbamail.fm 
 

 

 

• Simon Fulber 
1-3126 Commercial Drive 
Vancouver BC 
Canada V5N 4E3 
 
Profession: Credit Union Trainer/Analyst 
 
Home Tel: (604) 873-2493      Email: sven9@telus.net 
 

 

 

• Alyson Gourley 
4867 Zimmard Avenue 
Prince George BC 
Canada V2M 6C2 
 
Profession: Public Arts Program Manager 
 
Home Tel: (250) 562-7861       Email: g.cramer@telus.net 
 

 

 

• Dawn Sadler 
3897 West 15th Avenue 
Vancouver BC 
Canada V6R 3A1 
 
Profession: Grade 1 School Teacher 
 
Home Tel: (604) 221-5154        Email: dawn_sadler@telus.net 

 

 
 



Presidential Reminders for November: Foundation Month

Conduct related activities and programs on The Rotary Foundation.
Encourage your members to attend the Foundation Dinner.
Plan Christmas activities for your club.
Monitor membership development goals and projects.
Plan and conduct monthly board meeting.
Send monthly membership and attendance report to the district secretary.

5040 ROTARY SPIRIT5040 ROTARY SPIRIT........
District Governor's  District Governor's  
Notes...Notes...
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The Rotary Foundation (TRF)The Rotary Foundation (TRF)
 - Our own Charity - Our own Charity

November is Foundation month in Rotary.  The programs supported by our 
Foundation offer tremendous benefit in world peace and understanding.  These 
programs are aimed at eliminating the causes of strife.  Remedies include the 
provision of essential services such as education, clean water, and medical 
treatment to name a few as well as opportunities for cultural sensitivity.

About 3 years ago, Rotary International introduced a special World Peace 
Scholars program.  Each year 70 young men and women, selected from around 
the world, take courses at any one of 7 major universities in conflict resolution, 
peace studies and international relations.  The caliber of the participants is 
amazing.  Our hope is that these graduates will make a difference by having a 
better understanding of the world issues and how to deal with them in a peaceful 
way.

Group Study Exchange (GSE), one of Foundation's cultural and educational 
programs, provides opportunities for young adults under the age of 40 to 
experience business in another country.  This year Canadians from our district 
will be exchanging with D9940 in New Zealand. 

TRF is able to do this good work through the generous support and commitment 
of Rotarians like you and me.  Rotary International hopes that by 2005 every 
Rotarian will give $100 every year. 

Please make The Rotary Foundation one of your charities so that the 
educational and humanitarian works of Rotary can continue to go forward with 
the financial support they deserve.  If you are already supporting Foundation, we 
wish to gratefully acknowledge your dedication and seek your further s
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District 5040 Membership and Attendance to October 2003
        Members CLUB           Attendance (%)
July, 2003 Year to date August 2003 Sept 2003 Oct 2003 Year to date

44 44 100 MILE HOUSE 53 65 57
51 50 BURNABY 48 67 65 59
22 22 BURNABY DEER LAKE 73 77 72
32 32 BURNABY METROTOWN 58 72 79 66
24 27 BURNS LAKE 78 79 71 74

DELTA 2000
16 16 FORT ST. JAMES 55 56 57 54
47 44 GIBSONS 49 59 71 57
17 16 KITIMAT 47 42 50 46
47 50 LADNER 78 96 99 89
19 21 MACKENZIE 54 56 57
52 49 NEW WESTMINSTER 56 67 71 61
34 35 NEW WESTMINSTER ROYAL CITY 72 75 70 75
30 33 NORTH VANCOUVER 76 69 81 68
32 32 NORTH VANCOUVER LIONS GATE 63 72 65 69
50 51 POWELL RIVER 73 77 74 74
85 85 PRINCE GEORGE 62 69 63 63
74 72 PRINCE GEORGE NECHAKO 60 67 67 62
18 19 PRINCE GEORGE NEW CALEDONIA 87 78 80
63 62 PRINCE GEORGE YELLOWHEAD 70 63 66 67
53 53 PRINCE RUPERT 71 68 66
44 34 PRINCE RUPERT HECATE STRAIGHT 51 63 63 54
40 39 QUESNEL 59 60 62
34 34 QUESNEL SUNRISE 49 59 54
37 37 RICHMOND 43 86 70 68
41 41 RICHMOND SUNRISE 77 89 82 84
22 24 RICHMOND SUNSET 66 63 67
37 36 SECHELT 64 63 56 62
28 24 SMITHERS 74 68 74 74
23 24 SMITHERS - ALPINE 54 66 58 61
53 55 SQUAMISH 34 31
34 32 STEVESTON 75 91 88 85
28 28 SUNSHINE COAST - SECHELT 62 61 61
56 51 TERRACE 63 69 76 68
36 34 TERRACE SKEENA VALLEY 74 77 71 72
73 71 TSAWWASSEN 65 67 66 67
160 159 VANCOUVER 50 58 56 56
41 43 VANCOUVER ARBUTUS 63 74 66 65
22 22 VANCOUVER CAMBIE 77 68 72
45 41 VANCOUVER CHINATOWN 84 76 79 80
17 16 VANCOUVER COLLINGWOOD 81 82 83
29 29 VANCOUVER FRASERVIEW 61 62 60 56
19 19 VANCOUVER QUADRA 77 73 77
26 26 VANCOUVER SOUTH 46 53 60 52
25 23 VANCOUVER SUNRISE 66 62 67 67
12 11 VANDERHOOF 61 61 70 62
39 39 WEST VANCOUVER 70 73 70 70
21 23 WEST VANCOUVER SUNRISE 73 83 79
48 48 WHISTLER 72 78 58 70
28 25 WHISTLER MILLENNIUM 89 87 93
60 58 WILLIAMS LAKE 44 51 51 48
18 18 WILLIAMS LAKE DAYBREAK 57 82 72

2006 1977 DISTRICT AVERAGE/TOTAL 62 68 67 65


